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DATE: September 15, 1998 b S
TO:  Blanca Bayo, Director of Records and Reportin 2 ":i,
FROM: Noreen S. Davis, Director of Legal Services o .L ;o O
Walter D'Haeseleer, Director of Communications Y/ o

RE: Docket No. 980961-TI; Application for certificate to provide interexchange
telecommunications service by FFA Systems, Inc. d/b/a Free For All.

Upon review of FFA Systems’, Inc. application for certificate to provide
interexchange telecommunications service, staff has determined that the applicant does
not require a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity. Attached is
correspondence from Mr. Donald L. Herman, Jr., on behalf of FFA Systems, Inc. d/b/a
Free For All, requesting the above subject application be withdrawn.

Pursuant to Section 2.07, Administrative Procedures Manual, staff has
determined that there are no pending issues that need to be addressed by the
Commission regarding this application. Staff also considers this a request by the
applicant to have their application withdrawn and the docket closed.

Therefore, since no action is needed from this Commission, plea se this
docket.
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ALEXANDER & ASSOCIATES

2033 M StareT, NW
SurTe 402
WasHmcTon, D.C. 20038

Touervione: (202) 203-2180 Facsaang: (207) 203-2364

Scptember 15, 1998

VIA FACSIMILE and U.S. MAIL

Florida Public Service Commission

Division of Administration

2540 Shumard Oak Blvd., Gerald Gunter Building
Tallahassee, Florida 323950850

ATTN: Ray Kennedy

Re: Application of FFA Systems, Inc. for a Certificate of Authority to Resell Inter-
Exchange Telecommunications Service (Docket No. 980961-T])

Dear Mr. Kennedy:

On behalf of FFA Systems, Inc. ("FFA"), we hercby withdraw FFA's Application for
Centificate of Authority to Provide Inter-Exchange Telecommunications Service within the state
of Florida filed with the Commission on July 29, 1998. This withdrawal is in accordance with
our prior discussions and with the Commission's letier dated September 14, 1998.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned.
Very truly yours,

2T

Donald L. Herman, Jr.
Counsel 1o FFA Systems, Inc.

Enclosurcs
cc: Chris Frank, President
FFA Systems, Inc.
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